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City Commission Work Session                                                               Mayor Kelly presiding 

Commission Chambers Room 206 

 

CALL TO ORDER: 5:30 PM                                                           

 

CITY COMMISSION MEMBERS PRESENT: Bob Kelly, Susan Wolff, Joe McKenney, Eric 

Hinebauch and Rick Tryon.   

 

STAFF PRESENT: City Manager Greg Doyon and Deputy City Manager Chuck Anderson; City 

Attorney David Dennis and Deputy City Attorney Rachel Taylor; Finance Director Melissa Kinzler; 

Planning and Community Development Director Craig Raymond and Deputy Director Tom Micuda; 

Municipal Court Judge Steve Bolstad and Court Supervisor Morgan Medvec; Assistant Fire Chief Bob 

Shupe; Police Captain Doug Otto; and, Deputy City Clerk Darcy Dea. 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT 

 

Kevin Westie, 602 35th Street North, opined that the use of the Tax Increment Financing Tax Industrial 

District (TIFTID) increases regulations and crime. 

 

Written correspondence, via February 21, 2023 email, was received from Terry Bjork, commented that  

approving a new TIF district to benefit one private development, while simultaneously asking local 

taxpayers to approve a public safety levy, would be a callous slap in the face to local taxpayers. 

 

1. EDUCATIONAL PROPOSAL FOR SAFETY LEVY  

Wendt Agency CEO Brenda Peterson introduced Creative Director Kara Smith; President Jennifer Fritz; 

Senior Vice President Carol Kruger; Client Services Director Kattie Meyer; Content Creator Caitlin 

Crumley; and, Digital Strategist Jennifer McKee. 

 

Wendt Agency President Fritz explained that Wendt Agency has worked with many local government 

entities to do similar outreach educating and informing the public.  Wendt Agency staff are experts in 

communication and outreach, and aware that they cannot sway any decision. 

 

Wendt Agency CEO Peterson, President Fritz, Creative Director Smith and Senior Vice President Kruger 

reviewed and discussed the following PowerPoint:    
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Wendt Agency Senior Vice President Kruger provided and discussed a Tiered Budget Levels handout. 

 

Mayor Kelly received clarification that the City’s fund balance would be utilized for any of the three tiered 

budget levels. 

  

Commissioner McKinney inquired if the tier one budget proposal would be enough for the City to reach 

its goal educating the community and if interested community organizations could donate. 

 

Wendt Agency CEO Peterson responded that the tier one budget proposal is pretty bare bones.  The tier 

two and three proposals provides more opportunity, outreach and communication to reach a diverse 

community.  Because of the short time frame, Wendt Agency staff does not have the luxury of building 

messaging into the tier one budget proposal and need to be more aggressive in the outreach.  Partners in 

the community that have an interest in public safety, health and education could be stakeholders. 

 

Commissioner Tryon expressed concern about the message turning into the City advocating for a Public 

Safety Levy, rather than educating and presenting facts to the community.  He inquired how Wendt 

Agency staff would counter any misinformation; create a two-way conversation between the City and 

community; and about its performance analytics. 

 

Wendt Agency CEO Peterson responded that her staff is fully aware that this is an educational effort to 

present facts and not an advocacy outreach.  Wendt Agency staff would utilize social media, a website 

portal and an education campaign to provide facts to the community.  Wendt Agency staff would work 

with City staff to create a two-way conversation between the City and community; however, the strategic 
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plan for now is listed in the tiered budget proposals handout.  Wendt Agency staff would have a 

communication plan to report what the facts are to counter any misinformation.  Wendt Agency’s 

performance analytics to measure an educational campaign would include daily monitoring, tracking 

engagement and usability on a website or social media platform. 

 

Wendt Agency President Fritz added that Wendt Agency staff would measure the success of an 

educational campaign by how many citizens download the toolkit and monitoring website traffic. 

 

Commissioner Hinebauch inquired about public relations (PR) tactics, guest editorials, direct mail 

campaign and speaking engagements with regard to the tiered budget proposals. 

 

Wendt Agency Senior Vice President Kruger responded that a guest editorial is an outreach to the media 

that involves digital space, web portals, news sites and broadcast media.  Wendt Agency staff would work 

with the City with regard to choosing authors for the guest editorials.  Speaking engagements would take 

time and effort from the City; however, it would allow the City to take its message and present the facts 

to the public. 

 

Wendt Agency President Fritz added that the direct mail campaign in the tier three budget proposal allows 

for one direct mail campaign. 

 

Commissioner Wolff suggested that the Wendt Agency staff consider the following with regard to a 

strategic informational process and education campaign:  choose correct facts to present to the public; talk 

to City Department Heads, as well as City staff; and, invite other entities, such as schools and social 

service partners. 

 

Mayor Kelly reiterated that public safety includes Fire, Police, Municipal Court and the City Attorney’s 

Office being one large system that operates in a complimentary capacity. 

 

City Manager Greg Doyon recommended that the Commission approve one of the tiered budget proposals 

at the March 7, 2023 City Commission Meeting. 

 

Commissioner McKenney inquired if approving a tiered budget proposal at the March 7, 2023 City 

Commission Meeting is the proper procedure since the Commission has not approved putting a Public 

Safety Levy on a ballot yet. 

 

City Manager Doyon responded that at a previous Work Session Meeting, it was the consensus of the 

Commission to modify a draft Public Safety Levy request.  He reiterate that timing is an issue; however, 

the Commission could decide to either wait or proceed at the March 7, 2023 City Commission Meeting. 

 

It was the consensus of the Commission to proceed with approving one of the tiered budget proposals at 

the March 7, 2023 City Commission Meeting. 

 

2. DISCUSSION OF REQUEST FOR A TAX INCREMENT FINANCE DISTRICT 

Planning and Community Development Director Craig Raymond explained that there was a request from 

Craig Development to create a new Tax Increment Finance (TIF) District.  He encouraged that the 
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Commission consider the following: 

 

 The specific language through the Montana legislature for urban renewal areas.  Urban renewal 

areas are different from targeted economic development districts or industrial districts and are 

about resolving or eliminating blight, as opposed to capitalizing on opportunity. 

 The actual definition of blight through the Montana legislature. 

 The difference between blight and redevelopment of property from a particular use to a higher or 

better use. 

 The precedent that this type of TIF district creation may set.  This is a very unique request and 

different from the City’s existing urban renewal areas because there have been similar projects that 

have successfully completed without a creation of new TIF districts. 

Planning and Community Development Deputy Director Tom Micuda reviewed and discussed the 

following PowerPoint: 
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Due to a lack of time, the discussion will continue at the March 7, 2023 Work Session. 
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Mayor Kelly referred to an article in the Great Falls Tribune that City staff was holding back on the 

proposed TIF district project even though the City Commission wanted it to go forward.  Mayor Kelly 

clarified that nothing could be further from the truth and the Commission has made no decision or 

indicated that in any way.  The Commission very strongly supports the way City staff has gone about 

exploring this process, cares deeply about these decisions, pays attention to details, and will not be swayed 

by any comments made to the media. 

 

DISCUSSION OF POTENTIAL UPCOMING WORK SESSION TOPICS 

 

City Manager Greg Doyon reported that Municipal Court updates, CourseCo Annual update, and 

continuation of a request for a TIF district will be  topics for the March 7, 2023 work session.  Fiber and 

telecommunication updates and sanitation rate review will be topics for the March 21, 2023 work session. 

 

ADJOURN 

 

There being no further discussion, Mayor Kelly adjourned the informal work session of February 21, 2023 

at 6:53 p.m. 

 


